
The Rooster
NEWSLETTER FOR THE PARISH OF ROOS

July 2022

EDITORIAL
Jubilations! Welcome to the special 
Jubilee edition of the Rooster. 
We hope you enjoy the photos 
of the events that happened in 
Tunstall and Roos over the 4-day 
celebrations. Can you spot yourself 
in any of the photos?
It is events such as the Jubilee 
that bring this wonderful village 
community together, and I am 
looking forward to the next big 
event, the Roos Summer Show on 
9th July on the Playing Field.
Sue and I would like to thank 
everyone involved in the Jubilee 
celebrations for their hard work and 
enthusiasm to make all the events a 
success, and thanks to all who sent 
in their pictures of the days. 
Drop us an email on 
roosternews22@gmail.com with 
any comments, news or information 
and articles with accompanying 
pictures are also welcome.

Sue & Caroline

IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR 
CHURCH IN ROOS  
All Saints’ Church, Roos - your village church, as with many other churches 
throughout Yorkshire is going to be a little different soon. At present Roos is   
without a priest. We rely on the services of our Rural Dean who looks after all 
the churches in South Holderness.
Salaries for clergy are administered from York but rely upon funding from the 
parishes (collections and gifts). South Holderness including Roos, has for a 
long time relied on financial support to “pay its way” from York Diocese. 
The Church of England has very minimal reserves which will be exhausted 
within a few years. As a consequence, a major reorganisation is under way. 
Basically, there is insufficient funding available to cover the employment of 
clergy. It is expected that in the very near future, Benefices (groups of parish 
churches), will have to find their own funding to pay for clergy as well as 
to maintain their churches and graveyards. In an attempt to devise a way 
forward, our South Holderness Deanery Team has proposed three options.
1.	 Two benefices - Withernsea 1 full time clergy. All the other 22 

churches (including Roos) - 2 full time clergy plus 2 part-time clergy
2.	 Three benefices - Withernsea, 1 full time clergy. Hedon with possibly 

Preston, 1 full time clergy. All other churches (including Roos), 1 full 
time clergy with 2 part-time clergy

3.	 Three benefices - As with option 2 but dividing the rural churches 
into distinct groups and assigning clergy to them. This is the least 
favoured option owing to decreased flexibility.

As a matter of urgency, Roos Parochial Church Council (PCC) need to feed 
back our views for a review in July.
It must be emphasised that the future of our church does depend upon 
financial and practical support from within our community. Many churches 
are being closed at the moment and we do not wish this to happen to Roos. 
The current situation is not an option.
Comments or suggestions are needed before 7th July to be fed back to 
the Diocese. Contact Helen Audley 
(01964 670895), Brian Rannard, 
any other church member or 
message us via our Facebook 
page, All Saints’ Church Roos.
This map simply illustrates 
possibilities, others could be drawn, 
but hopefully it is some help in 
picturing our situation.
‘PT’ = ‘part-time’ – includes any 
clergy post that is not full-time paid.

ROOS PARISH 
COUNCIL 
We would like to give thanks 
to Gavin Massey and the 
Jubilee committee for their 
outstanding efforts in producing 
4 wonderful days of Platinum 
Jubilee celebrations. We are 
sure everyone who attended the 
various events enjoyed them.
David Winter, Chairman, Roos 
Parish Council
Details of draft minutes from 
Parish Council meetings are 
available on RoosParish.info



Roos Parish is pleased to announce the following community events, in celebration for 
HM The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. Full details will be published shortly, but for now please 
make a note of the dates in your diary.  Everyone within the parish is invited to attend and we 
hope you all can join us and the nation in celebration.  It should be a great four day weekend!
Church and village groups will also be adding their events to the calendar in due course.

Below are the main events.

• Lighting of the Beacons – Thursday 2nd June
A bonfire/beacon will be lit to celebrate the jubilee, in conjunction with 
other beacons across the UK.  Exact location and timings on the cliff at 
Tunstall to be confirmed.

• Jubilee Beer Festival – Saturday 4th June
At the playing fields in Roos, a great selection of beers, live music and 
delicious BBQ food.  Great fun for everyone.

• Picnic in the Park – Sunday 5th June
Again at the playing fields as the marquees will still be up, in case of bad 
weather.  Bring your own picnic and join in all the fun with your friends 
and neighbours.  Entertainment for all the family with games, ‘Best 
Crown’ competition, Falconry Display, an inflatable Helter Skelter and 
lots lots more.

We have also purchased some Jubilee Roses/Specialist Trees, 
which will be planted within the parish and Jubilee Mugs will also 
be available.   There is so much to organise and if anyone would 
like to be involved, please contact Gavin Massey on 
gavinmassey@rocketmail.com as any help with any of these 
events will be greatly appreciated.  More detailed information to 
follow shortly.

JOIN THE NATION IN CELEBRATION    
2-5TH June 2022

ROOS & DISTRICT HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY 80TH ANNUAL SHOW - 
9TH JULY, ROOS PLAYING FIELD - 103+ CLASSES TO ENTER!

•	 Vegetables and fruit
•	 Cut flowers
•	 Flower arrangement
•	 Bread and cakes
•	 Preserves

•	 Photography
•	 Handicrafts
•	 Painting
•	 Farmers
•	 Eggs

•	 Honey
•	 Wine
•	 Children’s

HELP NEEDED
We are looking for people who can help to prepare for the show or on the 
show day with the following jobs:
•	 Help put up the marquees on Thursday 7th July
•	 Help set up the tables and showground on Friday 8th July, from 9.30am
•	 Help people stage their exhibits on 9th July 9.30 - 11.30am
•	 Help steward classes on 9th July 11.30am - 2.30pm
•	 Help clear up when the show has finished

A fabulous traditional event for all the family

ROOSTER DONATIONS - HOW TO GIVE

During the last month, we are 
grateful to have received the 
following donations, thank you all!

IN THE BANK
The Rooster Association
Sort code 30 94 44
A/C no. 41840468

Add ‘Anon’ as reference if you  
don’t want us to publish your name 

IN THE BOX AT THE  
POST OFFICE

•	 Anon        	 £33
•	 Mr & Mrs W Bell   	 £20

•	 K Moate & J Moate    	£10
•	 R Smales & Son    	 £50

TIMINGS

9.30 - 11.30am Exhibits to be staged

1.30pm 
onwards

General admission - charity, craft and table top stands (£5 
each, contact Mary Jane Barker on 01964 670 259 to book)

1.30pm Dog show - entry £1 per class

2.30pm Show opens for general viewing

3pm Sports

4pm Presentation of cups by Linda Barker - 41 silver challenge 
trophies and the Banksian Medal of the Royal Horticultural 
Society followed by raffle draw

COST
£1 admission for Adults, Children FREE

CLASSES FOR EXHIBITS - SCHEDULES HAVE BEEN DELIVERED LOCALLY

JUBILEE TEA ROOMS AT TUNSTALL VILLAGE HALL

LIGHTING OF THE BEACON & BONFIRE
Roos Parish joined the rest of the nation in lighting a 
celebratory beacon as well as a bonfire in the grounds 
of Grange Farm at Tunstall on Thursday 2nd June.
Beacons were lit across the UK on Thursday night and 
we were so pleased to be able to participate in this 
ceremony. It was a flaming success and refreshments of 
hot chocolate, parkin and cookies were enjoyed by all. 
It started with a proclamation heralding the beacon 

lighting followed by a recording of the tune, Diu 
Regnare, which is Latin for ‘Long to Reign’, pipe music 
specially written for the Jubilee. 
Thanks to everyone who came along and thanks also 
to the Withernsea Fire Brigade who were standing by 
to ensure the safety of all involved. Special thanks to 
all those involved in the preparation of the site and 
organisation of the event.

LOVE YOUR DOGS 
BUT LOVE YOUR 
VILLAGE TOO... 
PLEASE!
We have heard recent disturbing 
reports that dog waste has been 
thrown into the school playground. 
This is simply unacceptable.
We’re 
watching 
out for you... 
please pick up 
and dispose 
responsibly.

Tunstall Village Hall was turned into the ‘Jubilee Tea 
Rooms’ for the afternoon of Sunday 4th June. The Village 
Hall went through a four week transformation and 
a huge thanks to the small team of volunteers who 
cleaned, painted and revamped the much loved hall 
and community gardens and also thanks to those who 
attended. 

Strewn with bunting, the ‘tea room team’ served a 
delicious afternoon tea of sandwiches, savouries, 
strawberry cream scones and a selection of cakes. 
It was a lovely occasion as it was the first major event 
held in the Hall since the outbreak of Covid. A chance 
for all the village to meet, chat and just relax and enjoy 
the afternoon, which they did in style!



The children at Roos Primary 
School have thoroughly enjoyed 
celebrating Her Majesty’s Platinum 
Jubilee. On Friday 27th May, HM 
Lord Lieutenant of the East Riding of 
Yorkshire, visited school to present 
Rosie Jackson with an award during 
our collective worship. 
All children in the East Riding were 
invited to design a card and the 
winning card would be sent to the 
Queen. Rosie won this competition 
and her card has been sent to 
the Queen from the East Riding of 
Yorkshire to congratulate her. 

After this, the staff and children 
at school celebrated the platinum 
jubilee with a street party on the 
field. All of the children had a party 
lunch and sang songs. After lunch 
the children took part in party 
games such as musical chairs, sack 
race, tug of war and scavenger 
hunt. Great fun was had by all! 
We would also like to thank Roos 
Parish Council for their generosity 
in providing all the children with a 
Platinum Jubilee Mug for them to 
cherish.

A VILLAGE FIT FOR A QUEEN!

CELEBRATING THE PLATINUM JUBILEE AT ROOS SCHOOL

ROOS YOUNG BELL RINGERS ON THE BBC 
FOR THE JUBILEE
The young ringers from Roos attracted the attention of the BBC when they 
rang to commemorate the Jubilee on Friday 3rd June. Look North came to 
film them and there were two good slots televised on the day. Amanda 
White from Radio Humberside was also in attendance.
Here is a link to the Radio Humberside slot which was broadcast live if you’d 
like to have a listen www.bbc.co.uk/sounds/play/p0cbsp0b
Roos bells were ringing out along with bells across the nation to coincide 
with the service of thanksgiving taking place at St Paul’s Cathedral. It was 
very special for our young ringers to take part in something so memorable. 
Attached is a photo of the young ringers who took part.
Tyler Moverley (10), Jenson Newton (9) Samuel Parvin (14) Joseph Parvin (12) 
Emily Craig (13) Jayden Newton (12)   I’m standing behind Tyler 
None of this would be possible without the support of the adult experienced 
ringers. Church bells traditionally ring out for royal occasions. Here at Roos 
we make a determined effort to recruit and teach young people so that the 
skill is handed down to future generations.

CELEBRATORY
BELL RINGING
Beverley and District Ringing
Society

On Friday, 3 June 2022

Roos, East Riding of
Yorkshire
All Saints

Rounds and Call Changes

Emily L Craig (13)
Tyler Moverley (10)
Jayden A Newton (12) (C)
Jenson Newton (9)
Joseph Parvin (12)
Samuel Parvin (14)
Gary J Audley
Helen J Audley
Peter J Cook
Keith Fenner
Susan Fenner
Clare L Wilkie

For the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee

Broadcast on BBC Radio Humberside and BBC Look
North

Simon Linford
President
�e Central Council of Church Bell Ringers

CELEBRATIONS IN AND AROUND THE CHURCH AND VILLAGE 
There were 3 events on the 
Thursday of the Jubilee celebrations 
organised by Helen Audley,  
Joy Moate and Gerard Baker. 
1.	 A history walk around the 

village starting from the church. 
There were in excess of 22 
different shops around this 
vibrant village back in 1952. Not 
all were open every day but this 
reflects the commercial history 
of the village

2.	 An exhibition of photos of Roos 
and its residents dating back to 
the time of the coronation.

3.	 A demonstration of tune ringing 
on handbells - the piece de 
resistance being 'Rule Britannia'!



Around 400 people turned out with 
fantastic community spirit for the 
Roos Beer Festival on Saturday and 
consumed most of the 11 beers 
and 4 ciders on offer as well as a 
delicious BBQ. 
Entertainment was provided by 
James Wood, the B B Babes and 
Stealer. The latter did a full two hour 
stint between 8 & 10pm and only 
stopped when the lead guitarist 
couldn’t play any more because his 
fingers were too cold. 
Friends of Roos School (FORS) were 
kept busy all day with the BBQ 
which should have significantly 
boosted their funds to help the 
school.
Thanks go to the volunteers for 
erecting and dismantling the 
marquees, the numerous bar staff 
and Bob Keelty, for making the bars 

- without all of them none of these 
functions could take place.
Although the Beer Festival was set 
up as a non profit making event 
there was a profit of a few hundred 
pounds and this will be put towards 
repairing and refurbishing the 
playground area as well as looking 
into installing a CCTV system.
Sunday saw the Picnic in the Park 
with an indoor bouncy castle, face 
painting and entertainment by the 
Pub Lads and Coleen’s Fancy. There 
was a busy free BBQ, manned by 
the FORS team and most of the 
drinks left from the Beer Festival 
were sold.
The children paraded with their 
crowns and all who took part 
received a gift, this will be a lovely 
memory they will have for a very 
long time.

JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS ON THE PLAYING FIELD DOVE HOUSE HOSPICE CHARITY CYCLE RIDE
Three local ladies Angie Maltas, 
Tina Danby and Rosie Rowbottom 
were part of a group of 10 who 
completed the cycle ride from Hull 
to Paris. Seriously impressive stats 
of 314 miles ridden, 7,900 feet 
climbed and sitting in the saddle for 
over 30 hours. 
As a group they raised an incredible 
£37,000 for Dove House Hospice 
and are immensely proud of what 
they have achieved.
It was a significant adventure, 
travelling with people who hardly 
knew each other, getting to know, 
respect, be humbled by their 
stories, growing to love and call 
them friends. Their experiences 
ranged from those who work, have 
worked at Dove House or have 
been touched by the care given 

by Dove House. They shared days 
where the effort required caused 
pain and tears, falls that drew 
blood or pain but none gave in, 
everyone reached Paris.
Day 1 	 Rotterdam to Bruges - 
wonderful, warm with beautiful 
views, smooth roads and lots of fun.
Day 2 	 Bruges to Arras – was hard! 
Strong head winds, long, straight 
boring roads and alongside railway 
lines with little to see.
Day 3 	 Arras to Beauvais – the 
hardest, longest and hilliest but the 
most beautiful countryside.
Day 4 	 Beauvais to Paris – 
euphoric, scary and chaotic.
Thanks go to family, colleagues and 
friends who supported both them 
and Dove House Hospice.

EVENTS DIARY
Fri 8 July Mobile Library - book bus visit 1.30pm

Sat 9 July Roos Show, Roos Playing Fields, 1.30pm - see schedule 
page 2 for full details of timings and class categories

Sun 10 July Holderness Hedgehog Hospital, Thorngumbald, Summer 
Fayre 10am-3pm

Tues 12 July Bingo (chicken) at the Memorial Institute 7pm for 7.30pm 
start

Fri 15 July Cheese & Wine Quiz, Tunstall, outside in the community 
garden if the weather allows, or inside the village hall. 
6.30pm - fund raiser for specialised stone work at All Saints 
Church, Tunstall, £5 per ticket, prizes for winners plus raffle.

Sat 16 July One Speed Go - band at the Black Horse 9pm

30-31 July Shores Table Top Sale, Seaside Rd, Withernsea 10am - 3pm

Sat 13 Aug Strawberries & Cream and Dog Show, Tunstall Church / 
Community Garden 2pm. Delicious cream teas, fun dog 
show, tombola and lots of stalls for all the family

Sun 28 Aug Bank Holiday Special at The Black Horse - a day of live 
music, families welcome! 1.30pm till late 
Food  |  Beer Garden  |  Inside and Outside Bars  |  Marquee  
|  Kids Face Painting  |  And More
Licks  | The Pub Lads | The Zynx  | Sharon Gardner  |  Andrew 
Wells  |  Mick Byrne  |  Eric, Jonny & James 
Raising money for CRY, local heart screening and The Daniel 
Wilkinson Foundation, in memory of Darren Uscroft

Thur 15 
Sept

Next rehearsal of the Roos and South Holderness Singers, 
7pm at the Memorial Institute, Roos - All Welcome!

Sat 24 Sept Black Heart - band at the Black Horse 9pm

Sat 12 Nov Roos Woodland Group dinner, the Memorial Institute with 
Colleen’s Fancy

ROOS CRAFTY 
CRAFTERS
The Crafty Crafters meet every 
Tuesday afternoon 1pm - 3.30/4pm 
at the Memorial Institute in Roos to 
do quilting, sewing and crafting - 
everyone is welcome.
At the moment, they are selling 
raffle tickets at £1 each in aid of the 
RNLI and the Air Ambulance which 
is to be drawn on 9th July at the 
Roos Show.
First Prize A king size quilt
2nd Prize A double size quilt
3rd Prize A cot quilt
Plus many more donated prizes 
including 1 x £20 and 2 x £15 
Sandhills vouchers, £15 Melbourne 
Butchers voucher, a bottle of 
whiskey and more! The quilts were 
all made by the ladies in the group.
Tickets available from the group on 
Tuesdays at the Institute.



OPENING HOURS IN THE VILLAGE OF ROOS
OPENING HOURS MON TUES WED THUR FRI SAT SUN

Surgery Reception 8am-1pm
2-6pm

8am-1pm
2-6pm

8am-1pm
2-6pm

8am-1pm
2-6pm

8am-1pm
2-6pm Closed Closed

Pharmacy 9am-1pm 9am-1pm Closed 3.30-6pm 9am-1pm Closed Closed

Shop 8am-2pm
3-5pm

8am-2pm
3-7pm

8am-2pm
3-7pm

8am-2pm
3-7pm

8am-2pm
3-7pm

8am-2pm
3-7pm 9am-12pm

Post Office 9am-2pm 
3pm-4.30pm

9am-2pm 
3pm-4.30pm 9am-2pm 9am-2pm 

3pm-4.30pm 9am-2pm 9am-1.30pm 9am-12pm

Roos Arms - drinks 2pm-close 2pm-close 2pm-close 2pm-close 12pm-close 12pm-late 12pm-close

Roos Arms - food 6-8.30pm 5-9pm 12-3pm and 
5-9.30pm

12-3pm
5-9.30pm 12-6pm

Black Horse 3.30pm-
close

3.30pm-
close

3.30pm-
close

3.30pm-
close

3.30pm-
close 2pm-close 2pm-close

Nineteen: 2 hair salon Closed Closed 9.30am-3pm 9.30am-3pm 9.30am-8pm 9am-5pm Closed

Pure Beauty salon Closed 10am-5pm 10am-
7.30pm

10am-
7.30pm 9am-5pm 9am-2pm Closed

Melbourne Butchers Closed 7am-5pm 7am-5pm 7am-5pm 7am-5pm 7am-12pm Closed

Propa Butchers 8am-5pm 8am-5pm 8am-5pm 8am-5pm 8am-5pm 8am-5pm Closed

ROOS WOODLAND GROUP
Thanks to some funding being 
made available from the Platinum 
Jubilee Fund the Roos Woodland 
Group have ordered six trees for the 
parish to be planted this Autumn 
to commemorate the Jubilee in 
Owstwick, Roos, Hilston & Tunstall. 
These include Acer Rubrum, 
October Glory, Arbutus Unedo, 
Betula Jacquemontii, Crataegus x 
Prunifolia, Liriodendron Tulipifera 
and Quercus Palustris. 

These have been chosen for their 
ornamental value and also their 
ability to withstand cold easterly 
winds and salty air! We will also be 
purchasing some commemoration 
roses. Look out for these being 
planted in October/November.
It will soon be time to cut back the 
Footpath 5 hedge so if you have a 
few spare hours, do come and join 
us. We will post more information 
on the Roos Village Amenities and 

Roos Woodland Facebook pages.
If you would like to pre order some 
tickets for our November event, 
please contact a member of the 
Committee. 

THE ROOS MEMORIAL INSTITUTE
After the amazing stint of 
maintaining and running the Roos 
Institute for over 35 years, Pat and 
Mike Cheeseman have taken the 
hard decision to step down and 
enjoy a slower pace of life. 
We’re sure you will all join us 
in thanking them for all their 

commitment and dedication over 
the years! 
A new Committee has now been 
formed - we will give you all the 
details next month but in the mean 
time, bookings can be made by 
contacting Mary Jane Barker, 
Secretary on 01964 670 259.

DEFIBRILLATOR TRAINING
A huge thank you to Tony Megson 
who outlined how to operate a 
defibrillator, including basic life 
support training. Roos Parish are 
lucky to have 5 defibrillators within 
the community and it was important 
that we know how to use them 

in the event of an emergency.  
The course was designed to give 
attendees the confidence to act 
quickly and effectively if someone 
has a cardiac arrest and how to 
perform effective CPR. The training 
was well received.


